

## Cheryl VanZandbergen <cheryl@cityviewcc.net>

## **Update from the Campbell's ministry**

1 message

Campbell E-News <jeff.campbell@novo.org>
Reply-To: Campbell E-News <jeff.campbell@novo.org>
To: cheryl@cityviewcc.net

Fri, Sep 27, 2024 at 2:54 AM

View this email in your browser



SentWell Team 2024...mostly.

Truth be told it is hard to snap a picture when we are all together at one time. We are minus 3 in this photo, but by the time you read this 4 of those pictured here will be off to train spiritual directors or train crisis responders in different parts of the world.

Such is the reality of our very active care team.



One of our favorite parts about this team is that we pray. Now, before you roll your eyes, becuase "Of course you pray. You're missionaries. It's required." I'm telling you, we have joined a group that prays. Not prefuctory, meeting prayers, but frequent pausing and stilling, and seeking and listening and blessing and beseaching prayers. It is a part of this culture that is beautiful and challenging to us.

And it is not just our team but we have experienced it across the organizaiton. Which is my segue to tell you that October 3rd is our Annual Novo Day of Prayer. Here is link for all that is going on. You can join Zoom calls praying for God's work all over the world. You can also submit requests for us to lift before the Father. If you would rather "keep it in the family", Candy and I will be taking time on the 3rd to pray for you, so let us know how to pray!



Many of you know that we are just back from a trip to the US to greet sweet baby Florence and get our arms around all of our people. It was such a beautiful time together. It will not surprise you that the distance from family is difficult, but our gathering times are so very sweet and we are so grateful when they come. You may also know that Jacob and his family are headed to Barcelona (about 10 hours from us) with the organization called Serge. We are really excited to have them on our side of the ocean. They are at 85% of their required support and are in the visa application process. Would you join us in praying them across the finish line (which I guess is the starting line). And please reach out to us if you would be interested in hearing more about their vision of reenergizing the church in Spain.



So let's pray! May we, with hearts enlighted by the gospel of Christ come before the Father on behalf of one another and on behalf of a hurting, desperate world. Join us Oct 3rd for what we hope will be a very special day of intercession.

And on the personal intercetion front we would ask you to pray specifically for a Candy's Women's Soul Care Retreat, October 14-18. This is a curated space for women to step away from the frenetic pace of ministry life to be still, be known and be refreshed.

Thanks so much for your partnership!









Copyright © 2024 Novo, All rights reserved.

You are receiving this email because you have indicated a desire to keep up with the comings and goings of Jeff and Candy Campbell

## Our mailing address is:

Novo

150 Verdin Rd. Apt 214 Greenville, SC 29607 Add us to your address book

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>.

